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31 July 2015 

 

The Hon Edward O’Donohue MLC 

Chair 

Standing Committee of Legal and Social Issues 

Parliament House 

Spring Street 

Melbourne  VIC  3002 

 

Dear Mr O’Donohue 

 

RE: Inquiry into End of Life Choices 

 

I write to draw your attention to the important role of community health services in assisting people 

to exercise their preferences in relation to end of life care.  

cohealth is Australia’s largest community health provider, with a range of allied health professional 

services, general practice, oral and dental health, community mental health services, alcohol and 

other drugs services and health promotion programs. We operate from 44 sites in 14 local 

government areas across the north and west of Melbourne, seeing over 100,000 clients per year.  

The Terms of Reference for the Inquiry into End of Life Choices are focused on the role of medical 

professionals and the legislative framework in which they operate. While these are clearly of critical 

importance at the point where someone’s health is in serious decline or a crisis has occurred, we 

believe that of even greater importance is the opportunity to ‘have the conversation’ before this 

point. In order to make considered, well-informed decisions, people need time to reflect and to 

discuss with their loved ones, prior to the loss of decision-making capacity, and without the stress of 

an imminent decision. 

Community health centres are ideally based to support older adults to clarify and document their 

preferences. Approximately one third of our clients at cohealth are aged over sixty years, and one 

in five is aged over seventy. Our service offering includes general practice clinics within an 

integrated primary health model, providing a good environment for well-informed and well-

supported decisions which can be shared documented and shared with a range of health 

providers. 

Furthermore, the community health sector has long been a leading proponent of person-centred 

care, and the clear expression of preferences in regard to end of life care is one example of this in 

practice. Our support for person-centred care is founded on a rights-based approach which 

recognizes the inherent right of all people to be active agents in decisions that affect them. This is 

underpinned by the Victorian Charter of Human Rights and Responsibilities Act (2006) and the 

Australian Charter of Healthcare Rights (2008).   
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